
A WORD FROM THE CHAIR – March 

2017 

Welcome to 2017! 

If you had leave over the summer period, 

despite the fact that it probably now seems a 

distant memory, I hope you have returned 

refreshed. To all our workers who contin-

ued to deliver our services and keep our 

workplaces safe, thank you. 

 
As I do each year, I again remind you of the 

greater risk to safety as we return to work 

in a relaxed state and often not quite back 

into good safe work practices. So remember 

to be vigilant in going about your work safely 

and be mindful of others in the workplace. 

 

In 2016 we did see a very slight decline in 

overall safety performance, with 6.4 days per 

month being injury free. The graph below 

shows performance over recent years, 

where we have had a monthly average of 7-8 

days per month being injury free.  

 

 

Falls at the same level continue to the most 

prevalent cause of injury across our 

worksites. Further investigation of these 

incidents has shown that poor housekeeping 

is a significant contributor to the incident 

and subsequent injury occurring. This sends 

us a message to keep our places in order! 

Simple actions of picking up stray school 

bags, ensuring that waste paper bins and 

boxes are stored under desks/benches and 

do not protrude, and placing chairs into the 

table after attending a meeting all help to 

prevent a fall occurring. 

 

Catholic Safety Health & Welfare SA 

(CSHW SA) training has commenced for 

2017, so have a look at the program and 

book in to keep up your work health and 

safety knowledge. The CSHW SA Unit 

will soon commence delivering the Certif-

icate IV in Work Health and Safety. This 
is a great opportunity for our workers to 

have access to a National Qualification. If 

you are still interested contact the 

CSHW SA Office 8215 6852. 

 

To keep up with what is happening in 

safety during the year go to the CSHW 

website (www.cshwsa.org.au ) or if you 

are a Facebook user go to the Catholic 

Safety page …both of these applications 

have great information and resources 

shared through many contacts such as 

SafeWork SA and SafeWork Australia. 

Don’t forget the CSHW Unit WHS Con-

sultants are a great place to get infor-

mation and guidance from too!  

 

 As always I am interested in any com-

ments or issues related to safety that you 

wish to raise and can be contacted at 

dpwest@centacare.org.au .  

 

In closing, keep cool in the final stages of 

our warm weather and keep on being 

safe.                                          
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As WHS Consultants visiting worksites we often notice that fire extinguishers, fire blankets and signage are not installed in accord-

ance with the Australian Standard 2444-Portable fire extinguishers and fire blankets-Selection and location.  

 

A WHS Consultant recently observed a fire blanket that had been installed approximately 25 millimetres above a kitchen bench. It 

was obvious you could not pull the tabs down and release the blanket in an emergency. To make matters worse, the blanket had 

recently been installed by a contractor, who is well known in the industry, and it was mounted adjacent to the cook top which is 

the likely place for a fire to occur.  

 

WHS Coordinators often comment that their contractor, who services their extinguishers and blankets, has never mentioned any-

thing about the units not complying with the Australian Standard.  

 

The Team at Catholic Safety Health & Welfare recommends that you conduct an audit of your site using the measurements provid-

ed from the Standard (below) to check compliance. This audit can then be provided to the fire extinguisher servicing contractor at 

their next visit for them to address.  

 

 

In summary: 

 

 The base of fire extinguishers must not be mounted lower than 100 millimetres from floor level  

 The top of the fire extinguishers must not be mounted higher than 1200 millimetres from floor level 

 The base of fire extinguisher signage must be a minimum of 2000 millimetres from floor level and the dimensions of the sign 

must be a minimum of (225X150mm)    

 Fire blankets shall be installed in a conspicuous and readily available location with sufficient room so that the blanket can be 

quickly removed without impedance from obstructions or potential hazards and; 

 Fire blankets must have minimum signage (215X150mm) installed above, or adjacent, to the blanket and clearly visible to the 

person approaching it.  

 
Remember, if you need any assistance speak with your WHS Consultant at Catholic Safety Health & Welfare SA.  

Talkin’ Safety 



 
Page 3 

Safety Bulletin March 2017 

WHS Policy Statement 

Just a reminder the Work Health & Safety and Injury Management Policy 2017 has been reviewed and endorsed by Nominated Of-

ficer, Dale West. The policy is a statement of the Church's commitment to Work Health & Safety and clearly outlines the Church's 

objectives and goals for managing safety and the rehabilitation of injured workers.  Could you print a copy, ensure that the Officer 

signs and place in a prominent area on your site e.g front reception area. 

 

You can find the policy here: http://www.cshwsa.org.au/ 

 
 

Sector Forums 2017 

CCES has 4 sectors within the self-insured licence which are Education, Health, Social Services and Parishes. The rationale for Sec-

tor Forum meetings are to: 

 Provide opportunity for consultation across the industry sector that it represents 

 Develop and reviews procedures to guide implementation of health and safety practices at worksite level 

 Identify industry specific hazards and issues 

 Develop strategies, including training to manage industry specific issues 

 Monitor and review the industry sector WHS and Injury Management performance. 

 

Listed below are the dates the forum will meet and if you would like to raise any concerns or provide any feedback please contact 

your representative. 

Education Sector Health Sector Social Services Sector Parish Sector 

Lisa Nowak & David Barrett Jayne Ryan Peter Masters Keith Johns 

20 June 2017 19 May 2017 18 May 2017 17 May 2017 

15 August 2017 29 August 2017 17 August 2017  

21 November 2017 17 November 2017 16 November 2017 15 November 2017 

Audit Schedule 2017 Update on GHS 

Throughout 2017, CSHWSA will be auditing the following pro-

cedures: 

 

 Consultation 

 Noise 

 Personal Protective Equipment 

 Plant Management 

 

Worksites shouldn’t wait to be audited to review how their 

Safety Management System is performing.  You should be 

checking your system on an ongoing basis. Easiest way of doing 

this is ensuring WHS Task Manager is up to date.  

Reminder to all worksites that as of 1 January 2017, the new 

Globally Harmonised System (GHS) Chemical labelling laws 

were implemented.  If you purchase new hazardous chemicals, 

request a new Safety Data Sheet (SDS) from your supplier.  

 

Got old stock?  Don’t stress. It is okay to keep using, handling 

and storing hazardous chemicals labelled in accordance with a 

previous labelling code in your own workplace when the transi-

tion period for the (GHS) for 

chemicals ends, if the product was 

supplied to you before 1 January 

2017. Keep your current SDS and 

as you replace stock, update your 

SDS then. 

 

If you have any questions, contact 

your WHS Consultant.  

http://www.cshwsa.org.au/
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Portable Sports Equipment 

As we head into 2017 just a friendly reminder to assess all your portable sports equipment before the sport season commences.  
 
FACTORS TO CONSIDER: 

 

PREVENTATIVE ACTIONS: 

 Inspect  all portable sport equipment on receipt of this HAZARD ALERT 

 Inspect portable sport equipment prior to the start of each sport session – use TAKE 5  

 Modify the worksite Workplace Inspection Checklist to include portable sport equipment, if applicable to your site 

 Prior to purchase ensure that equipment meets Australian Standards and  Risk Assessed 

 Install/place equipment  to prevent overbalancing  

 Instruct staff/volunteers in the safe handling of equipment and any hazards related to the equipment 

 Instruct staff/volunteers to be aware of, and report, any damage &/or hazards associated with this equipment. 

 Manage any hazards identified through the Hazard Management process (Catholic Church Safety Manual Document No14) 

 Ensure all contractors using portable sport equipment have the appropriate documentation prior to the session commenc-

ing (eg Registration of Amusement Structures if required, Public Liability) 

 Store equipment to prevent unauthorized use and potential injury 
 

If you  a have queries please contact your CSH&WSA, WHS Consultant. 

Is it good condition? ie not rusted, splintered, damaged 
Is it stored correctly? ie to reduce damage 
Is the equipment structurally sound? 
Is the correct connecting hardware available and used? 

Is it used for the appropriate use? 
Is it being used for the appropriate age group? 
Is padding required and used? 

 Is it weighted correctly? Ie  balanced. 
 Would this 23cm. pin ‘hold’ 4metres of post? 

Is the equipment anchored to the ground? 

SafeWork SA 

Often we get incidents reported where someone has sustained a burn/

scald from the kitchen.  SafeWork SA have produced an information 

sheet “Burns and Scalds in kitchen” (December 2016).  Should you 

have kitchen facilities at your workplace, it is recommended this be 

provided to staff and/or displayed on WHS noticeboards.  

 

The information sheet can be access from the SafeWork SA website: 

https://www.safework.sa.gov.au/uploaded_files/burns-scalds-

kitchens.pdf 

 

While on the SafeWork SA website it is worth having a look at some 

of their other forms. Information can be found for fireworks displays, 

high risk work and plant registration among other useful forms. 

 

Visit SafeWork SA  at www.safework.sa.gov.au or their Facebook page  

www.facebook.com/safeworksa. 

https://www.safework.sa.gov.au/uploaded_files/burns-scalds-kitchens.pdf
https://www.safework.sa.gov.au/uploaded_files/burns-scalds-kitchens.pdf
https://www.safework.sa.gov.au/
https://www.facebook.com/safeworksa

